

Wednesday, 29 July 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

As your child is moving in to Year 3, we wanted to make sure you knew that you will have to pay for school meals (at £2.30 per day.)

If you are in receipt of any of these benefits below you should be eligible for Pupil Premium Funding.

Not only will your child then receive free school meals and free milk but school also receives funding which we use on a variety of support strategies.

You can register your child for Pupil Premium Funding if you get any of these benefits:

- Income Support
- Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance
- Income-related Employment and Support Allowance
- Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
- The guaranteed element of Pension Credit
- Child Tax Credit (provided you're not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross income of no more than £16,190)
- Working Tax Credit run-on paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit
- Universal Credit if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get)

Pupils are also eligible for Pupil Premium funding if they have a parent in the Armed Forces.

The earlier you can do this the better. You don't have to wait until your child goes into year 3 to register so if you have younger children you can register them now as well.

If you think you may be eligible (or are unsure and just want to check) simply call 0300 500 8080.

Yours faithfully

Miss Giles Pupil Premium Leader



